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Hello,

Please include the attached comment in the agenda packet for Monday's Finance Commission
meeting regarding our request for funding allocation to install a second crossing guard at
Huntington and Marengo.

Thank you.

Ella Hushagen
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 May 23, 2022 
 Public Comment Re: Contract with All City Management (Crossing Guard) for Second Crossing 
 Guard at Huntington Dr. and Marengo Ave. 


 Dear Finance Commissioners, 


 We submit this comment to request a second crossing guard at the intersection of Huntington 
 Drive and Marengo Avenue. 


 In the past school year, there have been a number of near misses, wherein drivers turning onto 
 Huntington from Marengo have almost hit children and adults. A mom had to aggressively flag 
 down a driver to prevent him from colliding with her 9-year-old kids, on their way to school. A 
 dad had to essentially push his child out of the way of a turning vehicle. On Friday, May 13, 
 2022, a father heading home from dropping off his kids was nearly struck by a speeding car 
 turning left onto Huntington. The car swerved wildly to avoid striking him. 


 The intersection serves many Marengo Elementary and South Pasadena Middle and High School 
 students who live south of Huntington. The crossing guard stationed at the southeast corner of 
 the intersection is attentive and reliable. But this is a large, busy intersection, with six lanes of 
 traffic to cross. Commuters treat Huntington like a highway, driving at very high speeds. There 
 are serious risks to student pedestrians and their parents that one crossing guard cannot 
 mitigate alone. 


 The City’s current contract for crossing guard services is $177,716 per year—less than two 
 percent of the $10 million South Pasadena Police Department annual budget. The addition of 
 one crossing guard at Marengo and Huntington to promote the safety of our students and 
 pedestrians is reasonable and doable. 


 At a similar intersection with Huntington near Valentine Elementary in San Marino, the city has 
 stationed two crossing guards. 


 South Pasadena is a wonderful city for walking, with its tree-lined streets and friendly 
 neighbors. We want to encourage our students to walk by creating a safe environment for it.  We 
 request that you allocate funding in the FY 2022-2023 budget to station a second crossing 
 guard at Marengo and Huntington. 


 Signed, 


 1.  William D. Allen, MD 
 2.  Bree Arnall-Hazard 
 3.  Elizabeth Arnall-Hazard 
 4.  Soo Baek 
 5.  Eva Bana Romero 
 6.  Frederic Bana Romero 


 7.  Amy Betts 
 8.  James Boyle 
 9.  Kristin Boyle 
 10.  Candice Carter 
 11.  Laurie Chatham 
 12.  Francis Cholko 







 13.  Frank Chu 
 14.  Danelle Courtice 
 15.  David Courtice 
 16.  Owen Ellickson 
 17.  David Evans 
 18.  Sally Evans 
 19.  Jessica Fang 
 20.  Bruce Finstead 
 21.  Melissa Finstead 
 22.  David Foster 
 23.  Katie Gallagher 
 24.  Noel Garcia 
 25.  Armi Gatdula 
 26.  Bethesda Gee 
 27.  Julie Giulioni 
 28.  Sieu Ha 
 29.  Leslie Hanway 
 30.  Elizabeth Hernandez 
 31.  Elizabeth Hong 
 32.  Ella Hushagen 
 33.  Kyle Imoto 
 34.  Paula Imoto 
 35.  Chris Kan 
 36.  Jeff Kuhlman 
 37.  Kristen Kuhlman 
 38.  Julius Law 
 39.  Judy Lee 
 40.  Mindy Lee 
 41.  Shannon Lee 


 42.  Tony Lockhart 
 43.  Deborah Louie 
 44.  Irene Miller 
 45.  Leonard Mlodinow 
 46.  Lisa Montano 
 47.  Jill Nemiro 
 48.  James Park 
 49.  Sarah Perez-Silverman 
 50.  Ken Rudman 
 51.  Shari Sakamoto 
 52.  Shannon Scavo 
 53.  Peter Schubin 
 54.  June Scott 
 55.  Mike Shannon 
 56.  Sandy Shannon 
 57.  Peggy Shirreffs 
 58.  David Sifuentes 
 59.  Joyce Subject 
 60.  Priscilla Swantner 
 61.  Quinton Swantner 
 62.  Andrew Terhune 
 63.  Cassandra Terhune 
 64.  Vanessa Valencia 
 65.  Lulu Wang 
 66.  Patrick Wright 
 67.  Changhuei Yang 
 68.  Alice Yung 
 69.  Jason Zahn 







 May 23, 2022 
 Public Comment Re: Contract with All City Management (Crossing Guard) for Second Crossing 
 Guard at Huntington Dr. and Marengo Ave. 

 Dear Finance Commissioners, 

 We submit this comment to request a second crossing guard at the intersection of Huntington 
 Drive and Marengo Avenue. 

 In the past school year, there have been a number of near misses, wherein drivers turning onto 
 Huntington from Marengo have almost hit children and adults. A mom had to aggressively flag 
 down a driver to prevent him from colliding with her 9-year-old kids, on their way to school. A 
 dad had to essentially push his child out of the way of a turning vehicle. On Friday, May 13, 
 2022, a father heading home from dropping off his kids was nearly struck by a speeding car 
 turning left onto Huntington. The car swerved wildly to avoid striking him. 

 The intersection serves many Marengo Elementary and South Pasadena Middle and High School 
 students who live south of Huntington. The crossing guard stationed at the southeast corner of 
 the intersection is attentive and reliable. But this is a large, busy intersection, with six lanes of 
 traffic to cross. Commuters treat Huntington like a highway, driving at very high speeds. There 
 are serious risks to student pedestrians and their parents that one crossing guard cannot 
 mitigate alone. 

 The City’s current contract for crossing guard services is $177,716 per year—less than two 
 percent of the $10 million South Pasadena Police Department annual budget. The addition of 
 one crossing guard at Marengo and Huntington to promote the safety of our students and 
 pedestrians is reasonable and doable. 

 At a similar intersection with Huntington near Valentine Elementary in San Marino, the city has 
 stationed two crossing guards. 

 South Pasadena is a wonderful city for walking, with its tree-lined streets and friendly 
 neighbors. We want to encourage our students to walk by creating a safe environment for it.  We 
 request that you allocate funding in the FY 2022-2023 budget to station a second crossing 
 guard at Marengo and Huntington. 

 Signed, 

 1.  William D. Allen, MD 
 2.  Bree Arnall-Hazard 
 3.  Elizabeth Arnall-Hazard 
 4.  Soo Baek 
 5.  Eva Bana Romero 
 6.  Frederic Bana Romero 

 7.  Amy Betts 
 8.  James Boyle 
 9.  Kristin Boyle 
 10.  Candice Carter 
 11.  Laurie Chatham 
 12.  Francis Cholko 



 13.  Frank Chu 
 14.  Danelle Courtice 
 15.  David Courtice 
 16.  Owen Ellickson 
 17.  David Evans 
 18.  Sally Evans 
 19.  Jessica Fang 
 20.  Bruce Finstead 
 21.  Melissa Finstead 
 22.  David Foster 
 23.  Katie Gallagher 
 24.  Noel Garcia 
 25.  Armi Gatdula 
 26.  Bethesda Gee 
 27.  Julie Giulioni 
 28.  Sieu Ha 
 29.  Leslie Hanway 
 30.  Elizabeth Hernandez 
 31.  Elizabeth Hong 
 32.  Ella Hushagen 
 33.  Kyle Imoto 
 34.  Paula Imoto 
 35.  Chris Kan 
 36.  Jeff Kuhlman 
 37.  Kristen Kuhlman 
 38.  Julius Law 
 39.  Judy Lee 
 40.  Mindy Lee 
 41.  Shannon Lee 

 42.  Tony Lockhart 
 43.  Deborah Louie 
 44.  Irene Miller 
 45.  Leonard Mlodinow 
 46.  Lisa Montano 
 47.  Jill Nemiro 
 48.  James Park 
 49.  Sarah Perez-Silverman 
 50.  Ken Rudman 
 51.  Shari Sakamoto 
 52.  Shannon Scavo 
 53.  Peter Schubin 
 54.  June Scott 
 55.  Mike Shannon 
 56.  Sandy Shannon 
 57.  Peggy Shirreffs 
 58.  David Sifuentes 
 59.  Joyce Subject 
 60.  Priscilla Swantner 
 61.  Quinton Swantner 
 62.  Andrew Terhune 
 63.  Cassandra Terhune 
 64.  Vanessa Valencia 
 65.  Lulu Wang 
 66.  Patrick Wright 
 67.  Changhuei Yang 
 68.  Alice Yung 
 69.  Jason Zahn 


